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Notice of Submission of a Written Application for Approval to Extend the Deadline for 

Submission of our Annual Securities Report for the Fiscal Year Ended March 31, 2019 

 

 We hereby announce that at the meeting of Board of Directors held today (June 27, 2019), we 

resolved to submit a written application for approval to extend the deadline for submission of our 

Annual Securities Report in accordance with paragraph 1, Article 15-2 of the Cabinet Office 

Ordinance on Disclosure of Corporate Affairs, as follows. 

 

 

1. Relevant Annual Securities Report 

Annual Securities Report for the 4
th
 Term (from April 1, 2018 to March 31, 2019) 

 
2. Deadline before extension 

July 1, 2019 

 
3. Deadline after approval of extension 

August 1, 2019 

 

4. Grounds for requiring approval for the submission of the Annual Securities Report 

As announced by our company in its press release dated June 19, 2019 titled “Receipt of the 

Investigation Report of the Third-Party Committee and Policy for Future Course of Action”, we 

have received the investigation report from the Third-Party Committee regarding the reasons, etc., 

why the conduct of our company and our subsidiary, TSUNAGU NETWORK 

COMMUNICATIONS INC., which may potentially have been in violation of the Act on 

Prohibition of Private Monopolization and Maintenance of Fair Trade, was not included in the 

documents filed at the time of the application for listing and the Securities Registration Statement 

in the company’s listing process on the first section of the Tokyo Stock Exchange, Inc. on 

December 12, 2018. 

It has become clear that additional auditing by our accounting auditor of the findings, etc., in the 

Third-Party Committee’s investigation report is required, and it seems unlikely that we will be able 

to receive an accounting audit report and submit the Annual Securities Report for the fiscal year 

ended March 2019 prior to the deadline for the submission.  

Therefore, we decided to submit an application for extension of the deadline for the Annual 

Securities Report for the fiscal year ended March 2019 to the Kanto Local Finance Bureau, today.  

 

5. Future course of action 

When this extension of the deadline for submission is approved, we will promptly disclose that 

fact. 

 


